
Sacred Heart Catholic Church and St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 PARISH BULLETIN  

Sacred Heart Church Reverend Dariusz Ziebowicz, S.D.S.  
Rockne, Texas Deacon Roger Muehr (512) 303-3082 St. Mary’s Church 
(512) 321-7991 Deacon Alvin Frerich (512) 303-5202 String Prairie, Texas 
(512) 303-2723 (fax) 4045 FM 535, Bastrop, TX 78602 (830) 839-4580 
shcrockne@hwtx.com https://catholic.irockne.com https://stmarysp.church 

Hall Rental: Please e-mail sacredhearthallrentals@live.com or call Diana and Mauro Rodriguez, 512-673-7422. 
  Holtman Hall Contracts are posted on the church website, http://sacredheart.rocknetx.com/ 
Baptism: One class is required for parents and sponsors!  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Marriage: A six-month notice is required.  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Pro-Life Coordinator: Linda Kutach Strmiska, 512-560-7197 or lifeatshc@gmail.com.  
Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner is hospitalized or homebound, please contact the rectory. 
Confessions: Rockne and String Prairie:   A half-hour before Mass on Friday, Saturday and Sunday or by appointment. 
Rosary:  Prayed 30 minutes before Mass. 
 

February 6, 2022 – Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

MASSES: Monday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Darin Meuth – by Steve & Colleen Meuth 
 Tuesday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) For the Parishioners 
 Wednesday 7:00 p.m. (String Prairie) Blessing and health for Steven Joseph Goertz – by Lancaster Family 
 Thursday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) Bill & Valera Wilhelm – by Family 
 Friday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Wayne Mitchell – by Family 
 Saturday 5:00 p.m. (Rockne) Buford & Luella Catchings – by Nelda Thompson 
 Sunday 8:00 a.m. (Rockne) Vernon & Minnie Bartsch – by Kathy Bartsch 
  10:00 a.m. (Rockne – Spanish Mass) Maria Olvera – RoseMary Ruiz 
  10:00 a.m. (String Prairie) Anne Muschalek Tylich – by Bill & Tisha Evans 
 

Weekend Masses continue to be live streamed. Only Saturday’s 5:00 p.m. Mass will be shown in Holtman Hall and the Eucharist distributed. 
 

Eucharistic Adoration at Sacred Heart: Thursdays 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. 
 

The Church Christmas decorations will be taken down today, Sunday, February 6, after the 8:00 a.m. Mass. All are welcome to help.  (Alois Goertz) 
 

St. Ann's Society of Rockne will hold their February 2022 meeting on Monday, February 7, at 7:30 p.m., in the School Hall.  All women of the parish are 
invited to attend.  (Jackie May) 
 

The upcoming observances of National Marriage Week (February 7-14, 2022) and World Marriage Day (Sunday, February 13, 2022) are opportunities to 

focus on building a culture of life and love by supporting and promoting marriage and the family.  The USCCB Secretariat of Laity, Marriage, Family Life 

and Youth offers many resources. The theme for 2022 is “Called to the Joy of Love.” https://www.usccb.org/topics/marriage-and-family-life-

ministries/national-marriage-week.  (Linda Kutach Strmiska) 
 

Rockne-String Prairie Knights of Columbus Officers and Committeemen will meet on Tuesday, February 8, at 7:00 p.m., in Rockne.  (Phil Fredericks) 
 

Interested in learning what to watch for to help prevent abuse of minors and other vulnerable populations?  Join us for an Ethics and Integrity in Ministry 
(EIM) class in English on February 8 and in Spanish on February 15.  Both classes will be from 7:00 – 9:00 p.m., in Holtman Hall.  For more information, 
call Laura at 512-554-4448.  (Laura Wolbrueck) 
 

Adult Religious Education Classes to Resume.  Jackie May is planning to start a session of in person adult education classes.  The topic will be Bishop 
Robert Barron/Word on Fire  program Light from Light.  Light from Light is a 6 week class on the Nicene Creed.  The class is composed of reading, 
viewing a video presentation weekly, reflection questions and group discussion.  She is anticipating the class will run on Sundays from 9:15 – 10:30 
a.m., at Holtman Hall and a weekday session Tuesday evenings from 7:00 – 8:15 p.m.  Material covered on Sunday and Tuesdays will be the same, just 
allows some flexibility in attending classes.  We will have a quick distribution of materials on Sunday February 13 after the 8:00 a.m. Mass at Holtman 
Hall.  Classes will start on February 22 and continue through the week of March 27.  If you are interested or have any questions. please contact Jackie 
May at 512-663-0430 or jackiemay.may@gmail.com).  (Jackie May) 
 

Mark your calendar for the Rockne Historical Association Annual Fundraiser to be held next Sunday February 13, beginning at 11:00 a.m., in Holtman 
Hall.  The event includes a spaghetti lunch, door prizes, plus silent and live auctions.  Join us for a day of fun and fellowship. 
 

On behalf of the Synod Contact Team, we want to thank everyone who has been able to share, in one of our listening sessions, online, by submitting 
your input in the box available in the entrance of the Church, or using the online form.  Your feedback is most important.  If you have not been able to 
provide your input, there are forms as you leave church that you can use for this purpose.  You can pick up a form, fill it out and place it in the box at the 
entrance of the Church, or go to the link on the form and give your input online.  It is not too late to hear from you.  What happens next: 1) The team has 
a deadline to provide the summary of your input to the diocese by mid-February and 2) The  team will meet with Father, relay the parish responses in an 
anonymous manner.  Please continue to keep the Synod process in your prayers.  The process has opened an opportunity for dialogue.  (Jackie May) 
 

Gabriel Project ministry aims to bear witness to the value and dignity of every human life by providing emotional, material, educational and spiritual 
support for pregnant women and families in need.  We seek to plant the seed of God’s love within the hearts of those facing an unplanned or difficult 
pregnancy who may feel overwhelmed, lost, alone or afraid.  Whether rich or poor, single or married, young or old.  For more information call 
1-877-932-2732.  (Deacon Roger) 
 

Attention all High School Seniors!  Please pick up your scholarship application for Catholic Life Insurance Branch 12 at the back of the Church before 
you leave today!  Applications due by March 10.  For questions, call Lora Wilhelm at 512-922-1805.  (Lora Wilhelm) 
 

There is a collection basket set up for contributions to support the works needed for the Cemetery of the Innocent.  Contribute according to your means.  
(Deacon Roger) 
 

Acknowledgement and thanks to Jeff & Michele Daughtery, Damon Fondulis, Curtis Wilhelm, Landon Dickson and Jeff Olsen who provided the cement 
mixer for the concrete.  Thanks to each of those who offered their professionalism for the base of the statue to be erected in the Cemetery of the 
Innocents.  (Deacon Roger) 
 

Collection:  $3,065.61 
 

Feb. 12 Statue: LaVerne Norris Family   
Feb. 13 Statue: Ovon Goertz   
 Chalice: Homer & Rose Mary Garza 
If you feel uneasy taking the Statue or Chalice home, don’t feel obligated. But for your safety, please sanitize after receiving and before returning. 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

Feb. 13 Cleaning: Brenda Pyka Team 8   
Feb. 13 Statue: David & Sandy McDaniel   
If you feel uneasy taking the Statue home, don’t feel obligated. But for your safety, please sanitize after receiving and before returning. 
 

Collection: $1,552.00 Online Offering: $390.00 Online Capital Campaign: $100.00 
 

We wish a special happy birthday to Evelyn Pehl Reininger on the occasion of her 95th birthday, which she celebrates on February 10.  May God bless 
you and keep you for many more years.  (Fr. Dariusz) 
 

Weekly Men’s Prayer Gathering every Friday from 6:45 – 8:00 a.m., in the parish hall.  Coffee and donuts are provided.  Contact Kurt Hammons for 
details 512-332-6044.  (Kurt Hammons) 
 

Scholarship Applications:  See announcement above.  (Lora Wilhelm) 
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